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SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL

MEETING OF SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL

MONDAY 13TH FEBRUARY 2006

HEADED ITEM NO.6
Proposed Amendment (No.1) of the

Adamstown Strategic Development Zone (SDZ) Planning Scheme 2003

Purpose of the Proposed Amendment 

To facilitate an improved schools and leisure campus layout further to detailed design work in conjunction with the Department of Education & Science and Chartridge Ltd.

Description of Proposed Amendment 

Relocation of the northern part of the combined schools and leisure campus site, to an immediately adjoining site to the south-west, which is currently within the ‘Adamstown Square’ development area.  Concurrent relocation of the permissible housing development to be displaced from ‘Adamstown Square’, to the north-east.  This includes revision of the boundaries of the ‘Adamstown Square’ and ‘Adamstown Castle’ development areas.

The overall quantum of residential and commercial development permissible in the Adamstown SDZ is to remain unchanged.  

The phasing schedule set out in the SDZ Planning Scheme is to remain unchanged.

Timetable for Proposed Amendment

· Report to Council prior to public consultation:  13 February 2006

· Six week public display period:
Mid February to end March 2006

· Manager’s Report on submissions received during the public display period:
April 2006

· Planning Authority determination of proposed amendment:  May 2006

· Four week period for appeals to An Bord Pleanala (if any):  to June 2006

· Period for An Bord Pleanala determination (if required):
to Sept. 2006

Details of Development to be Facilitated 

The proposed amendment is to allow a more comprehensive layout for two x 16 classroom primary schools and a 1,000 pupil secondary school together with associated play areas, ball courts and playing pitches.  A sports hall, community centre, crèche and commercial leisure facility with swimming pool are also to be provided.  School access to the sports hall, pitches and swimming pool will be facilitated.

A planning application for the two x 16 classroom primary schools is to be submitted to the Planning Authority.  The two proposed schools are located within the part of the combined schools and leisure campus site which it is not proposed to relocate.  This application will be submitted in February 2006 in order to meet a September 2007 target opening date for the first primary school in Adamstown.

Recommendation

It is recommended that the timetable for dealing with the proposed amendment to the Adamstown SDZ Planning Scheme is noted and the proposed amendment put on public display for a period of six weeks.

